Red Door in the time of COVID 19  
August 2 - 9, 2020
I am pleased to announce
that Sande Godbout has stepped forward into leadership of our Altar Guild.  She says this about the spiritual journey that has brought her to this ministry:

“My journey of faith, (a gift of time and talent to serve God and his house) began at the age of three when I was baptized in St. Luke’s Anglican Church in London Ont., confirmed at age 11 at St. Andrew’s Livonia, worshiped at the Church of the Holy Spirit (a mission church of St. Andrew’s) and joined St. John’s when Holy Spirit closed.

I have a deep fondness for Episcopal (Anglican) traditions.  My great-grandfather was an Anglican minister during the turn of the 20th century, and I have visited the church where he preached. As an adult, I wished to find my own way to serve and found it by joining the Altar Guild.  One can feel God’s presence as you prepare for each service or event.

I feel humbled to take over the duties of directress and it is my hope to follow Joan Wegehaupt’s remarkable legacy.”

Thank you, Sande, for sharing your journey and for stepping into this vital leadership role!

Peace,
Henny+

Correction
The total cost of the roof on the parish hall was $29,659, of which $3,300 was replacement of wooden roof boards. Victor Roofing completed the work and the bills have been fully paid. Our diocese gave St. John’s a grant of $18,000, and the remaining $11,659 came from some very generous parishioners and fund-raising activities. Many thanks to all who contributed time, money, and energy to the very important ministry of stewardship of St. John’s physical assets!


The Red Door is sponsored by :
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